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Dear parents / carers, 
 

The past year has provided many challenges and changes in routine. One positive change has been 
children wearing their PE kit for the full day on the required days. This has meant more lesson time 
due to children not needing to change clothes and it has also reduced the number of items in lost 
property. Like many schools, we have taken the decision to keep this change from September and 
children will be expected to continue wearing their ‘PE uniform’ to school. This will be one day for KS2 
as they will do 2 sessions on the same day and two days for KS1/Rec children for the full PE 
timetable. 
 

In light of this, we have reviewed all of our school uniform and we are writing to you now to ensure that 
you have enough notice of the small changes. We hope this provides clarity for uniform expectations 
and you may wish to adjust the quantity of items purchased as the correct PE kit will be essential on 
the required days. 
 

School Uniform: 
- red sweatshirt / red cardigan (school badge available) 
- white polo shirt (school badge available) 
- black trousers / black tailored shorts / black skirt / black pinafore dress 

- red tights or white socks with dress / skirt 
- black socks with trousers / shorts 

- black school shoes / black ankle boots (no heels) 
- wellies to be left in school 
- red or black hair accessories (hair bands, clips, bobbles) 
 

Summer School Uniform (Easter-July) only: 
- red and white gingham summer dress 

 

PE Uniform: 
- black shorts (school badge available) 
- black joggers (school badge available) 
- white crew neck t-shirt (school badge available) 
- red hooded sweatshirt (school badge available) 
- white sports socks 

- black sports trainers 

 

Additional items: 
- red school summer cap with school badge 

- red school logo book bag 

- red school jacket (school badge available) 
- red winter hat with school badge 

- Named water bottle 
   
Items with the school badge are available from our uniform supplier 
(http://schooluniformsyorkshire.co.uk), which is currently being updated. Whilst we have provided 
some flexibility with uniform over the past twelve months due to limited shop opening, we will require 
all children to wear the correct school and PE uniform from September. All items of clothing should be 
logo-free except for the school badge. Drawstring PE bags and rucksacks are no longer required. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact our admin team (admin@kf.starmat.uk) or by telephone. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

Kirk Fenton Primary School 
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